## **Internal Committee Report**

## **Amherst Board of Police Commissioners**

## September 2024

The Amherst Board of Police Commissioners met on Tuesday, September 17<sup>th</sup> at 3:00 p.m. in Town Hall Council Chambers.

Inspector Brian Gairns was presented with the new badge/stripes, regalia, and a promotional certificate recognizing his recent promotion to Inspector after 35 years of service with the Amherst Police Department.

Sharon Bristol provided a verbal update on the Amherst Police Department's Strategic Plan. A public meeting will be scheduled and a public survey released for further input into the Plan.

Verbal updates were provided to the Board on a number of items including the Provincial Policing Standards Review and Summary, the recent CAPG Conference, SARV and Recruiting and Staffing.

Chief Pike reviewed his report regarding the Chaplain Program included as part of the agenda package. The Chief along with Deputy Chief Hunter reviewed the Chief's report, also included in the agenda package.

The Board's next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, October 15th, 2024 at 3:00 p.m.